
GA Emergency Housing 
and Security in Motels



Security in motels has evolved over time and is part of a larger strategy of support and services to 
assist with Non-congregate sheltering in Vermont. 

➢ March-June 2020 – Supplemental funding to community agencies to meet the need for 
additional services (HOP Supplemental Phase 1 Award Summary)

➢ April 2020 – State contracts with Robert Evans for security coordination\begin mass feeding 
project

➢ June 2020 – sheriffs contracts expanded

➢ July-December 2020 – Supplemental grants for services to motels (HOP Supplemental Phase 2 
Award Summary)

➢ November 2020 – Colchester PD contract

➢ December 2020 – Green Mountain Concert Services Contract

➢ December-June 2021 – Non-congregate Shelter Service Contracts ($2.9m) (Award Summary)

2

https://dcf.vermont.gov/sites/dcf/files/OEO/Docs/HOP-COVID-Awards-SFY2020.pdf
https://dcf.vermont.gov/sites/dcf/files/OEO/Docs/HOP-COVID-AwardsPhase2.pdf
https://dcf.vermont.gov/sites/dcf/files/OEO/Docs/Non-Congregate-Awards-2021.pdf


When the sheltering operation grew in the Spring, Rob Evans, former Vermont 
State Trooper, was tasked to assist the state with community outreach with local 
first response agencies to support the program. 

➢ Hotel owners needed to be frequently reminded of their ability to NOT house 
people for violations of hotel rules or disturbing others, or criminal acts etc..

➢ ESD staff provided outreach and support to local housing and shelter providers to 
facilitate information sharing and collectively problem solve on specific issues we 
are experiencing

➢ To date, AHS has contracted for $1.1 million dollars in security services from 
Lamoille County Sheriff’s, Caledonia County Sheriffs, Addison County Sheriff and 
Bennington County Sheriff. Additional invoices expected from Green Mountain 
Concert Services and Colchester PD.
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DCF awarded $5.2m to 29 organizations as part of two supplemental funding 
rounds for the Housing Opportunity Grant Program.  Spending for the second 
round (“Phase 2”, July – December) was approximately $3.1 million.  In addition 
to providing housing navigation services, most projects provided critical motel-
based services and outreach to support the health and safety of  Vermonters 
staying in motels.  Phase 2 awards are listed below.
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DCF recently awarded $2.9m 
to 14 organizations (January –
June) to support health and 
safety at non-congregate 
settings.  A core part of 
contracted services is to 
coordinate with lodging staff, 
first responders and 
community officials to 
promote safety.  Qualified staff 
are there to also prevent and 
respond to emergency safety 
issues and crisis onsite.
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*Note-this chart does not include leased hotels (currently Holiday Inn and Ho-Hum)
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